BC Call of August 10th 2000

Present : Theresa Swinehart, Masanobu Katoh, Philip Sheppard , Maca Jamin

1 Approval of the notes of the previous call held on August 8th
The changes were made and included in the notes (see annex)

1. Change of a 60% quorum

This action was decided at the Yokohama meeting There are two questions :

1.1 necessary quorum to validate a vote

It was stressed that at this stage one company should have one vote in order not to infringe to small companies rights. A simple majority of more than 50% would be required at the moment , leaving an open possibility to change it to even lower percentage. It was decided to see how this is done in other similar cases

1.2 cast votes will be counted according to tiered vote structure

___________

Changes to the §4 of the BC Procedures are in capital (they include discussed quorum issue)

Approval where there is continued disagreement 

Where the conference call does not remove the disagreement, there will then be an e-mail vote on the position. Only the designated representatives of members will be eligible to vote. Only members who have settled their fees will be eligible to vote. 

A position paper which has the support of a majority of CAST VOTES - COUNTED ACCORDING TO THE TIERED MEMBERSHIP STRUCTURE -in favour will be deemed adopted by the BC AS  long as the total number of members voting represents A QUORUM OF MORE THAN 50% OF THE PAID-UP MEMBERS BASED ON ONE COMPANY-ONE VOTE BASIS.

Where a quorum is not reached the BC elected representatives to the Names Council will decide whether a re-vote, re-thinking or publication of a minority position is required and the process will then repeat as appropriate..

_____________________

2 Modification of a membership and a mailing list

. It was agreed to change the current BC membership and include only paid-up members. The same should be done for the mailing list.

Theresa Swinehart invited the secretariat when using personal data for the marketing purposes to respect the European confidentiality law. 

A letter will be sent to those who applied for 1999 membership and did not resign and haven’t settled their fee. This letter will inform them about a new fee structure the BC has recently adopted inviting them to inform us within 30 days , if they intend to remain the BC members in  2000 or not. No other marketing material will be sent following this  letter. 

3 The Bc representation on the NC committees

The Bc members will be informed that the BC representatives will sit on the following NC committees:

Theresa Swinehart : Initiation of DNOS Review

Masanobu Katoh: Outreach Task Force

Philip Sheppard: Budget Committee

4 Replacement for Jonathan Cohen as  ICANN Board Director

Nomination period will close on august 21st. After that date we shall seek some guidance from the membership as to the support of the BC to the candidates.

At this stage the secretariat will sent a message to the BC members providing a list of current candidates and a link to the DNSO site.

AOB:

. Further to exchange of mail between Philip Sheppard and  Christian Serres on the payment of the DNSO 2000 due it was decided to contact ICANNN office and ask for return of the 13,500$ as this has put the BC account in red. All participants agreed that they do not want to see the BC account in red

Maca Jamin will carry out that action and forwarded the information.

. A set of questions to b sent to the candidates for At-large election , was prepared by Philip Sheppard Theresa Swinehart and Masanobu Katoh suggested some changes. Based on the suggestions given by Theresa and katoh a new version will be produced and communicated to all candidates.

Before our call of tomorrow, I would like to drop a few notes on a discussion we had yesterday;
.

1. Outreach to different regions taking into account different levels of
 internet development (see forwarded messages on conference in Addis
Abeba) - action 4 Yokohama Meeting

    . Anne-Rachel will do a presentation of the BC at the Adis Ababa meeting. A set of the BC slides, used for outreach , will be forwarded to her by the Secretariat.

     . Copies of the BC Brief, application form will be also forwarded ( English and French version)

 

2. Marketing package, translations of documents and a list of prospects - action 2 Yokohama meeting

       . We have volunteers to translate the BC documents into Arabic, French and Spanish.

       . Once these translations were made available, the Secretariat will send a message to the BC list asking for other volunteers.

       . Katoh was in touch with some companies, potential BC members, in Yokohama (where 200 copies of the BC brief were distributed) , Bangkok... He is going to                 pursue  the action in this region

        . All other prospects will be considered as well  

 

3. Changing BC procedures to expand the 3rd category of membership (discuss
     under-developed countries participation) - action 1 Yokohama meeting

     . This item was briefly discussed and it was concluded not to make any immediate changes for the present until BC financial situation  is clearer in order not to loose members.


 

7. At Large Membership

    

     . Morgan explained actions already taken to get more support for Maria and outlined some future actions.

     Theresa and Philip offered to help in reviewing the papers to be posted on the  Maria's and Katoh's candidate-websites.

 

    . All candidates in different regions were considered. The BC will look into the possibility of how to help at-large voters to make the best choice. 

       Theresa stressed the importance for the future Directors to have some technical knowledge of the issues and understand ICANN work and strategy .  
     . The BC will draft a set of questions and send them to all candidates. Their answers will be posted on the BC website, thus providing some guidance to  the BC                 members participating in  At- Large election. Philip will make a first draft to be discussed by e-mail.
 

AOB 
    . Theresa mentioned the year 1999 DNSO fee (5,000 $) asking for clarification of a status of payment. This amount was settled in June , before the Yokohama Meeting (slowness was due to the invoicing, not properly labelled at first, and to a considerable time needed for international bank transfers. ICANN and DNSO were informed  before the Yokohama meeting that the payment was processed).  A slight problem occurs with the DNSO fee 2000 (13,500 $) paid in error this has got the BC funds in deficit . It was decided to ask ICANN to freeze the funds until we had a chance to discuss this at the next call.
 
Not having a sufficient time to discuss other agenda items, it was decided to organise another call on August 10th at 9:00 am US East and 3:00 pm CET.
 

 

